Jacksonville School District #117
516 Jordan Street
Jacksonville, Illinois 62650
Office: 217-243-9411
Fax: 217-243-6844

Steve Ptacek

Superintendent of Schools

Dana Kinley

Assistant Superintendent of Human Resources &Public Relations

March 6, 2015

Via Email: lwseltzer@comcast.net
Lindy W Seltzer, Ph.D.

RE:  FOLA Reguest of March 2, 2015

Dear Lindy Seltzer:

This letter serves as a response to your request on March 2, 2015 for public records under the Freedom of Information Act (5
ILCS 140/1 et. seq.) specifically in regard to the following:

“a copy of the e-mail that you sent to administrators in the Fall of 2014 that indicated that previously expelled students

misbebavior would lead to an expedited expulsion.”
To the best of my knowledge, I do not believe that such an email exists. I requested our District Technology Director, Bill Poole,
to conduct a search of all of Mr. Ptacek’s emails, and he found nothing meeting your criteria. Please know that Mr. Poole ran a
couple of different queries and was still not successful in locating any such email. I next contacted Mrs. Dillard who indicated
that she did not say that this information was transferred via email, which would explain why I was unable to locate anything.
Mrs. Dillard also told me that she stated during the expulsion hearing on Friday, February 27, 2015 that there was not an email of
this nature.

Thank you for your interest in Jacksonville School District #117. If I can be of further assistance to you, please let me know.

Yours truly

=

Dana F-Kinley
Freedom of Information Act Officer
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